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THE BOROUGH OF NEW EAGLE
157 MAIN STREET
NEW EAGLE, PA 15067

The Borough of New Eagle Council met in executive session from 6:45 to 7:00 pm to discuss litigation
issues.

The Borough of New Eagle Council met on Tuesday, September 14, 2021, at the New Eagle Borough
Municipal Building, 157 Main Street, New Eagle PA 15067.

The meeting was called to order by President J. Fine, the Pledge of Allegiance was recited.

Roll call was taken by Borough Secretary K. Koontz, there being a quorum present the meeting was
called to order.

Visitors: Darlene Bright, 145 Second Ave inquired why the Veteran banners are not hung where they had
been in the past years.

William Tatar, 328 7*" Ave was unpleased with S. Bobnar on numerous subjects he felt were
unacceptable.

Larry Taylor, 600 Monroe Street addressed Council regarding the Tubby Hall Park.
Present: J. Fine, S. Bobnar, B. Williams, D. Walters, T. Chaney
Others Present: Solicitor T. Berggren, Police Chief K. Harris

Absent: Mayor C. Fine

Minutes from the August 10, 2021, meeting was presented to Council for approval. Motion was made by

B. Williams and seconded by T. Chaney. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the
Secretary.

Bills in the amount of $53,366.90 (Bill list A $33,466.99, Bill list B $19,899.91) were presented to Council
for approval. Motion was made by S. Bobnar and seconded by B. Williams. Motion was carried by
unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Public Works Foreman J. Miller reported on the department for the month of August. Grass cutting
continued throughout the Borough on Borough owned properties. Catch basin at 2" and Clifton was
repaired. Catch basin at Clifton and Fair has been identified as needing repair. A deep catch basin at 1%

Avenue and Marion is being replaced due to a water runoff issue at 1* and Marion. A drainage project
has been started on Vine Street.

T. Chaney reported on Borough Property. She is working on funding through the DCNR and the
American Rescue Plan Act for various projects that would be available to the Borough.

Secretary gave report on the Code Enforcement for the month of August.

S. Bobnar reported on the Ambulance. They continue with challenges due to COVID. They answered
seventy-six calls for the Borough since January.

Unfinished Business: Motion was made by S. Bobnar and seconded by D. Walters to authorize
Monongahela Public Works to pave a 100-foot section of road at Marion Street and Birch Avenue where



the roads intersect using 2” of blacktop for a cost not to exceed $2000.00 Motion was carried by
unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Motion was made by T. Chaney and seconded by B. Williams to proceed with repairs to the 2015 Ford

F550 to be done by Allegheny Ford at a cost not to exceed $15,000.00. Motion was carried by
unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

Motion was made by D. Walters and seconded by B. Williams to award the contract in the amount of
$43,858.00 to Morgan Excavating subject to review by the Borough Solicitor and Secretary.

Other Business:

Motion was made by D. Walters and seconded by B. Williams to rescind the motion for Volker’s to

complete diagnostics and repairs on the 2016 F550. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by
Secretary.

Motion was made by T. Chaney and B. Williams for Davies Ford to complete diagnostics and repair the
2016 F550 truck in the amount $1213.39, the Goodwill program with Ford will cover $667.36 and the

Boroughs responsibility will be $546.03. Motion was carried by unanimous call of the roll by the
Secretary.

S Bobnar made a motion to resign her seat from Council, T. Chaney seconded the motion. Motion was
carried with unanimous call of the roll by the Secretary.

No further business was discussed, motion to adjourn at 8:11 pm was made by B. Williams and
seconded by T. Chaney.
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